Arbury Road Surgery

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting Minutes
27th September 2012
Those present


Patients:

5 patients present
Feedback From Previous Meeting
The new system of Nurses giving out blood test results is getting much better. There was a transitional period of difficulty when trying to inform all patients of the new process but now most people know about it it’s running much more smoothly.
The target of reducing the number of walk-in attendees at A&E was discussed at the last meeting. Recently the surgery staff attended a Clinical Governance meeting where the same thing was discussed but in the respect of reducing the number of children attending A&E. In most cases the accompanying adult just needs reassurance and advice which should be done by their GP or by the out of hours service Urgent care Cambridge. It was discussed that new parents should be educated on how to understand what is an emergency illness and what is actually something less serious and to help them understand who the most appropriate person is to go to for advice when their child is ill or injured. Many people assume that the best place to go is the A&E Department in any event, patients will have to be informed that they must use other services to take the pressure off the A&E Department.
CamHealth

The Diabetic division of CamHealth is much improved. Meetings have been had with Amanda Adler, Conusltant, at Addenbrooke’s Hospital to reduce the number of admissions going to Addenbrooke’s and to reduce the waiting lists. Patients are being discharged back to the GP surgery and to community clinics where they receive very good care. Since Addenbrooke’s have agreed to do this the back log has cleared.
There was a meeting held to discuss prescriptions, they are aiming to save money in the prescriptions budget. There are cheaper glucose strips being produced for patients with type 2 diabetes which are just as good but will cut costs. It was raised that on the BBC news it was mentioned that diabetics will have to pay for their test strips, this is not the case. Each patient gets a substantial allowance of test strips for free but some patients use more that they need to each day. In this instance they are asked to pay for any extra that their GP Surgery provides them. 
Two of our Patient Participation Group Members attend the CamHealth meeting as representatives for our Patient Participation Group. Unfortunately the meetings used to be held on a Thursday evening but have been moved to Wednesday evening so our existing representatives can no longer attend. The next meeting is on 14th November 2012 at 6.30pm. We would like volunteers to come forward and take their place, if anyone is interested then please let Claire McMahon know. 

Practice News
Changes to GP’s hours – job shares

Some of the GP’s are planning to reduce their hours and some new partners will be joining us. Dr Gant is dropping 3 sessions so that he become part-time.  He will job share with Dr Karttunen, who will become a partner. Three of the sessions that Dr Gant will drop will be taken up by Dr. Steed who will be becoming a Salaried GP.  Dr Mahaffey and Dr Kettle will be changing some of the days they are working so that they can job share too.  
Dr Watson’s ENT Clinic
There is an ENT Clinic that was set up by Assura LLP and is held at Nuffield Road every Wednesday afternoon. It was set up to help reduce the overload of referrals going to Addenbrooke’s Hospital. It’s run by Dr A Watson and Dr T Males. 

The ENT clinic at Addenbrooke’s was changed to be a Combined Head & Neck Clinic, which is why it took on so many referrals as it then specialised in a wider range of issues. This made it very difficult for them to stick to the guidelines that a patient has to be seen within 6 weeks of a referral, and with the huge waiting list this was not always possible. Since the ENT Clinic has opened at Nuffield Road it has alleviated some of the pressure on Addenbrooke’s and patients don’t have to wait as long for an appointment.

The ENT Clinic offers a whole number of services that can’t be performed at the surgery, however there are some exclusions, amongst those are suspected cancer, Meniere’s Disease, cases that need a biopsy or problems with hearing aids. These will be sent directly to Addenbrooke’s. People referred to the ENT Clinic can also be placed straight on the surgery or MRI scan waiting list saving waiting times. The catchment area covered by his clinic is a very wide one, being Cambridge and the surrounding villages. 
The issue was raised that with the increase of smaller clinics could mean a breakdown of the NHS but with the volume of referrals to Addenbrooke’s there is little other choice. 
Patient Survey

It’s coming up to that time of year when we do the annual patient questionnaire. This is a questionnaire to gage what patients think of the service provided by the practice and the staff. A handout of the previous questionnaire was given to the meeting attendees and there were some suggestions of how to improve on it. Firstly it was agreed that it is too long, people could be deterred from filling it out. There are questions on the last page which asks about ethnic group, employment details and living situation. The group felt that these were a little unnecessary. 

There was a very good point made about question 11: “After seeing the doctor today do you feel able to understand your problem of illness?” GP’s don’t always have the time to explain diagnosis’s in detail, especially to patients who have just been newly diagnosed that have a life changing impact, such as diabetes. Nor about new medication they have been placed on. Not everyone is computer savvy or has access to the internet to do the research themselves. There should be leaflets to hand out, or even better a support group they can be referred to.

This lead to the discussion amongst the group that patients who have any long standing illnesses and conditions should be asked if they would like to volunteer to support other patients who are newly diagnosed with the same thing. This will create a support network amongst the patients, offering reassurance and guidance form personal experience. 

Questions that should be added to this year questionnaire are “Do you suffer from any long term illnesses?” “If yes, would you be willing to be a volunteer to offer support to other newly diagnosed patients with the same condition?” 
Any Other Business

There is an arthritis group which is due to be set up soon once a venue is found. 
A quarterly newsletter was handed out to the attendees which was sent from the National Association for Patient Participation containing general information about other Patient Participation Groups and their achievements. A copy will be sent to those who were unable to attend. 

Last meeting it was discussed what could be done within the practice to advertise the Patient Participation Group. Claire was nominated to create a display board informing patients of both the Patient Participation Group and the Virtual Patient Group in an attempt to broaden the demographic of members. Unfortunately due to being short staffed and the work load increasing there has been little time to create the display but Claire will ensure this gets done. 
Date and Time of the Next Meeting

Thursday 29th November, 7.30pm at Arbury Road Surgery.

Apologies:





4 patients absent











Staff:





Dr Watson – GP Partner


Sara Waldock – Senior Practice Nurse & Diabetic Nurse


Claire McMahon-Lee – Administrative Assistant











